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                                 Fire Chief Report 

April 13, 2020 

 

1. The District ran a total of 22 calls for the month of March 2020 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 0 0.00% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 12 54.55% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 0 0.00% 

Service Call 2 9.09% 

Good Intent Call 7 31.82% 

False Alarm 1   4.54% 

TOTAL 22 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project  

b. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – This is an ongoing project 

c. Video Surveillance – About 50% completed 

d. Radio’s – 800 Radios are here and programmed and in-service. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    AFG – SCBA’s – Ordered. – Update – Scott has found a problem with the 

new masks and are working to correct it and have them certified by NFPA 

by June 2020. 

  b. Safer Act – Waiting on the FEMA Go website to come up so we can start  

requesting funds. 

c. Homeland Security Grant has been submitted for 7 new Mobile Radio’s. 

d. Submitted a joint grant with YFPD for 2 vests to the Siletz Tribal Grant 

  

4. The 2020/2021 Budget is ready for the Budget Committee on April 28th, 2020 at 

7:00pm by remote conference video? 

 

5. The Volunteers have canceled the Easter Egg hunt for this year.  

 

6. Trampas and I met with A&E. The software that controls are key fobs and doors is no 

longer being supported with Microsoft retiring windows 7. The company has come 

out with a new software for are system and is currently offering 50% discount on all 

hardware that we exchange in for new. The new system would be encrypted so that 

people cannot clone your fobs and gain access. We have been told that you can 

currently take your fob to Portland and there are places that will clone it for $29.95. 

A&E is working on a total cost to upgrade and then to add some additional access 

points. – The contract to upgrade the system is included in New Business. 

 

7. The volunteers are all doing well. We have limited the number of people going in on 

Medical calls down to two with the rest waiting outside ready to go if needed. They 
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have been keeping up with training by using the online training program that the 

district uses. With that they spent 73 hours last month doing online training. 

 

8. The end of April we will be doing the annual pump testing. 

 

9. At the March Yamhill County Fire Defense Board meeting, I was asked to fill in as 

the interim Assistant County Fire Chief.  

 

10. We will not need to change the May Board meeting as my class has been canceled. 

 

11. Gas Station settlement – Heard that the $15,000 has been approved by everyone for 

the District and that they are just waiting on Travelers to issue the check, which they 

say should be coming very soon. 

 

12. Currently the District is doing good on supplies during the COVID-19. With having 

the MCI Trailer that was loaded with most of the needed supplies has worked out 

well. We will be working with FEMA about getting the trailer restocked. 

 

      13.         My hours for the month of March: 

District Work                    125.5 hours 

Calls               10 hours 

Drills                        3 hours 

Class                                        24 hours 

Other                                       0 hours 

                  Total                 162.5 hours 

 

Note: I did take a week of March 23rd thru the 27th as vacation during 

Spring Break. 


